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Date:  March 16, 2015 

To:  Audi Dealer Principal, Service Manager, and Parts Manager  

From:  Audi Product Compliance 

Subject:  Parts Allocation to Support Safety Recall 24AP Revision 
 Fuel Injection System Leak 
 Certain 2011-2013 Model Year Audi S4, S5, A6, A7 and Q7 with 3.0L TFSI Engine  
   

 
    
     

 
Dear Audi Dealer Principal, Service Manager, and Parts Manager: 

In support of the March 17, 2015 revision to Safety Recall Criteria 03 repair 
instructions, a parts allocation has been supplied to affected dealers as shown below. 
Instead of replacing the entire breather assembly, each vehicle requiring repair under 
Criteria 03 will now receive parts as follows: 

Part Number/Description 

06E103772G  Repair set for pressure control valve (Ventilation for cylinder block) 

06E103271B  Restrictor 

 
With this revision, a new pressure regulating valve is no longer needed (see below).  

Part Number/Description 

06E103547H  Pressure regulating valve (Vent trim)  DO NOT INSTALL 

As a reminder, the revised repair instructions will be published in Elsa and in 
ServiceNet on March 17, 2015. Please ensure that everyone in your dealership – 
including Parts and Service personnel – are made aware of this important revision.  

Important Reminder on Vehicles Affected by Safety and Compliance Recalls 
By law, dealers must correct, prior to delivery for sale or lease, any vehicle that 
fails to comply with an applicable Federal/Canadian Motor Vehicle Safety 
Standard or that contains a defect relating to motor vehicle safety. 

If you have any questions or require additional assistance, please contact Warranty.  

Audi Customer Protection 


